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MEETING AGENDA
           Friday, Sep 03 

      10:30 AM to 12-30 PM
1.   Welcome / Introduction /Mission
2.   Notes on simultaneous PFLAG con​vention
3.   SPNEA update
4.   LAGAR's political voice
5.   Task force on sections and round-tables
6.   1994 SAA Program Committee
7.   Election of new female co-chair
8.   Announcements, other  business
9.   Presentation by Otto Stierle on gay Mardi Gras traditions
NOTES FROM THE CHAIR

By Brenda J Marston
Not only do we get to meet this year in a city that is home to Mardi Gras, but we will be sharing the conference hotel with none other than the Twelfth Annual Interna​tional Convention of the Federation of Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays (PFLAG)! Can you believe it?!
We hope we can take advantage of this chance occasion for members of our two groups to talk, share ideas and socialize. PFLAG has invited SAA goers to visit their registration tables and attend their workshops and special events (read the enclosed letter from PFLAG for details). Brent and I have invited them to attend our LAGAR meeting on Friday, Septem​ber 03 at 10:30 AM to 12:30 PM. We will set aside ten or fifteen minutes to intro​duce ourselves to each other, to hear about the events of their convention and to talk about questions PFLAG members may have about preserving the history of the lesbian and gay movement.
We have a wonderful opportunity to bring our message to a major lesbian, bisexual and gay-male organization and its mem​bers, and a wonderful opportunity to foster
a cooperative approach to collecting les​bian, bisexual and gay-male history!! Brent and I, as co-chairs, would like to attend PFLAG's business meeting and briefly present the idea of preserving their history and how to do it. We would also like to be able to give them some written descrip​tions of various archival repositories that might accept and preserve the records of the national organization, any of its local chapters or any of its members. So ...
ATTENTION! ATTENTION!! Anyone whose repository might be interested in the personal papers of PFLAG members, the organizational papers of its local chap​ters, or it headquarters, bring to New Orleans a brief description of your repository, its accessibility, its holdings and what specific kinds of records you might be interested in from PFLAG members. Give this summary to me by the end of the LAGAR meeting (or mail/fax it to me by August 27), and Brent and I will present them at the PFLAG board meeting.
ANOTHER BIG ANNOUNCEMENT: All you women out there, it's time to start thinking about the joys and excitement of serving as LAGAR's female co-chair. My term is up at the end of the meeting in New Orleans. For the next two years, I will remain in touch with LAGAR through my work on SAA's Task Force on Sections and Roundtables (and also out of sheer devotion), but I'm looking forward to turn​ing the co-chair position over to someone eager to continue moving LAGAR ahead, defining its mission and making it an effec​tive advocate for the preservation of the complex and diverse history of lesbians, bisexuals and gay men, LAGAR also advo​cates for the elimination of employment discrimination against individuals due to perceived or actual sexual orientation.
What do co-chairs do? This year, we wrote to the New York Legislature in support of a proposed Gay and Lesbian Civil Rights bill, we paid attention to the SPNEA issue and we were in touch with CLAGS (Center for Lesbian and Gay Studies) at
CUNY about co-sponsoring events. We continued to inform people about our newsletter and invite them to join our mailing list. We stayed in touch with the SAA office, submitted a few reports, reserved a room for the meeting and facilitate the annual LAGAR meeting.
If you want to talk the idea over with me, please call or talk to me at the conference. Feel free to call Brent, too, and get his per​spective.
I know it feels way too early, but I hope you're thinking of program sessions for next year in Indianapolis. Come share your ideas and help brainstorm with Program Committee member Craig Sin​clair on Friday, September 03, 4 to 5 PM. We”ll announce the place at the LAGAR business meeting — or ask Craig.  

With a great program, exciting tours, the Mardi Gras presentation at our LAGAR meeting, a fun city rich in unique lesbian and gay-male history and the opportunity to mingle with a thousand PFLAG friends, this will undoubtedly be a memorable annual SAA conference! I hope you all can make it!
by Brent Sverdloff
The world-class gay mecca of New Orleans welcomes us with open arms, sleeves drip​ping with pearls and gauze in true Mardi Gras fashion! The presence of gays in the historic French Quarter has asserted itself vigorously for decades and persists most notably in "krewes": social clubs which sponsor parades and balls during the Carnival season. LAGAR is delighted to host Professor Otto O Stierle Jr, who will regale us at our roundtable meeting with whimsical images and fascinating accounts of gay krewes and their preservation of the nineteenth-century tradition of elaborate tableau balls. These tableaux are some​what analogous to Broadway shows. Consisting of a series of theatrical scenes or set pieces, each is devoted to a subject usually mythological or allegorical in nature. The scenes involve elaborate stage
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sets and the ornamentally complex costumes for which Mardi Gras in New Orleans has distinguished itself. Professor Stierle has been active in gay krewes for many years. He has assembled the best collection of gay Mardi Gras documents and memorabilia in existence, and his col​lection is permanently preserved in the Manuscripts Department of Tulane University. Hearty kudos to Lee Miller who has been indispensable in recruiting Professor Stierle to speak. For the truly fortunate (and solvent), PFLAG will be staging its own Mini-Mardi Gras Extravaganza featuring local representa​tives of the gay and lesbian Mardi Gras krewes at their convention banquet. (See the PFLAG announcement.) For those unable to attend or simply desirous of a hilarious sketch of a gay fete, I refer you to A Confederacy of Dunces by John Kennedy Toole, specifically Chapter 12 (although the entire book merits a self-indulgent poring over).
How will LAGAR members recognize each other prior to Friday's roundtable meeting? The co-chairs regret the lack of availability of sufficient quantities of taf​feta and feathers and have opted instead for the shimmering rainbow sticker enclosed with your newsletter. PLEASE BRING THE STICKER WITH YOU TO NEW ORLEANS AND AFFIX IT TO YOUR SAA BADGE! Stickers will be unobtainable at the meeting (unless you buy your own), so please do not leave it behind. Demonstrate pride and unity! Wear the rainbow!
I am looking forward to seeing you all in The Big Easy. In the meantime, as I've exhorted you in my lines elsewhere, keep those letters clamoring for access coming in to the Society for the Preservation of New England Antiquities. Our pens and voices can have resounding impact in set​ting a precedent based on unprejudiced criteria.
PFLAG MEETING 

IN NEW ORLEANS

The 12th Annual International Conven​tion of Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays will be meeting from Sep 03 to 05 at the same hotel as SAA, the Sheraton.  PFLAG has extended an open invitation to all SAA members. For more information, 
please contact Stewart Butler, Con​vention Co-Chair at (504) 523-3922. Please see their invitation elsewhere in this  newsletter.
GAY GUIDE TO THE

SAA ANNUAL MEETING 
Wednesday, Sep 01

10:00-12:00: Literary Walking Tour dis​cussing authors such as Truman Capote, Walt Whitman and Tennessee Williams. [Tour #55, $13]
Thursday, Sep 02

10:30-12:30: Research Strategies: When Subject Headings Aren't Enough chaired by Brenda Marston and a presentation by Judith Schwarz entitled "Reading Between the Lines". [Session #6\
1:15-3:15: Let the Record Speak: Myths and Realities in the History of Sexuality chaired by Brenda S Banks with presentations from Elizabeth Knowlton, "Researcher Access to Records Documenting Human Sexuality Versus Donor Privacy Con​cerns", and Douglas M Haller, "Recent Scholarship, Professional Organiza​tions, and Gay and Lesbian Archives". [Session #77]
Friday, Sep 03

10:30-12:30: Lesbian and Gay Archives Roundtable meeting.
Saturday, Sep 04

10:00-12:00: Women in New Orleans: A Walking Tour. [Tour #£2, $13]
10:30-12:30: The Crisis of Documentation chaired by Stephen Nonack concern​ing the vanishing traditions, noting the impact of AIDS on the dance com​munity. [Session #55]
3:30-5:30: Performing Arts Roundtable meeting featuring a report by Bill Walker on the San Francisco AIDS History Project.
Of course, just about everything relates to our issues in a more or less direct fashion. The Program Committee did an outstand​ing job this year providing a whole array of exciting sessions, including the following ones related to women, race and minor​ities. Check'em out!
Session #8: Visions of the Internment Camps: The Japanese American Experience Remembered
Session #10: More than Religion: African

Americans in Religious Archives 

Session #12: The Dixie-Latin American
Connection:  Experiences  in
Documenting Latin American Culture
at Three Southern Repositories 

Session #13: Accommodation: The Impact
of the Americans With Disabilities Act
on Managing an Archives 

Session #34: Breaking Down Barriers to
the Records of the Colonial Period in
North America 

Session #41: Sexual Harassment: A
Manager's Dilemma 

Session #44: Capturing the Fifteen
Minutes: Collecting and Preserving
Underground Culture 

Session #50: Different Approaches to
African American Women's History Session #60: Afrocentricity: Strategies for
Documenting African Americans 

Session #69: What Are We Worth? 

Session #82: Outreach and Community
CHAIRS of the Roundtable
Brenda Marston, 1991-1993
Human Sexuality Collection
Rare and Manuscript Collections
Carl A Kroch Library
Cornell University
Ithaca NY 14853-5301
Voice (607) 255-3530
Fax (607) 255-9524
bjm4@cornell.edu
Brent Sverdloff, 1992-1994
The Getty Center
401 Wilshire Blvd, Ste 400
Santa Monica CA 90401
Voice (310) 458-9811
Fax (310) 458-6487
egj4g04@mvs.oas.ucla.edu
Editor of the LAGAR Newsletter

Scott A Bartley
NE Historic Genealogical Society
99-101 Newbury Street
Boston,  MA 02116-3087
Voice  (617)  536-5740
Fax  (617) 536-7307
SAA Annual Meetings:
New Orleans 1993
Indianapolis 1994
Washington DC 1995
San Diego 1996
Chicago 1997
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SPNEA Revisited
by Brent Sverdloff
Beyond the whispering sands of Provin-cetown, across the rippling waters of the bay, a peppy young graduate student strides with buoyant gait toward the heart of Bostontown. It is a glorious midsum​mer's day in 1992, and the steadily increas​ing heat fuels the homo-erotic delirium which ardently enraptures the young man's mind.
To understand the aim of our noble youth's quest, let us unravel the fabric of time. The year is 1963. Not only does Beantown mourn the untimely death of the youthful American president but also the passing of another native son, Thomas Newbold Codman. The defunct non​agenarian leaves behind an abundant and mesmerizing assemblage of images and personal writings venerating homophilic ecstasy. Following the demise of his beloved sister Dorothy in 1968, the stately house and vast array of titillating personal effects harbored within are entrusted to the Society for the Preservation of New England Antiquities. Whether owing to a fancy of laissez-faire or merely to senescent decrepitude, neither Mr. Codman nor his sister place restrictions on any part of the legacy.
We return now to our young adventurer, John Engstrom, who, as it happens, is dutifully in pursuit of knowledge for his Master's thesis at Tufts University. John, shirt sleeves rolled back in lusty anticipa​tion of relishing the untold riches of the Codman collection, continues his trek in the direction of the aforesaid New England institution. Other seekers of these truths are said to have gone there before him, but this is not known with certainty.
Alas, the fates do not prove favorable to our protagonist. Fear. Unmitigated fear issues forth like a banshee from the Society, enshrouding it in ignorance and darkness. The Society fears for its upstand​ing reputation should the Codman paraphernalia be made accessible to the public. Purportedly, a handful of distant, surviving relatives of Codman lineage would suffer undue disgrace by associa​tion.
John scoffs.

Embroilments ensue. Committees con​vene. Rulings resound. On the heels of much tribulation, the Society arrives at the disconcerting conclusion that Mr. Cod-man's legacy is to be sealed for a minimum of one half century, dating from his demise. Despite these vicious deterrents, our intrepid hero perseveres in his crusade. The honorable Lesbian and Gay Archivists Roundtable is invoked.
A Roundtable spokesperson reminds the Society that the Codman effects constitute an integral part of the history of the house and its proprietors, who neglected to restrict the material in any way. Also, the Society may, if it wishes, control the publication of the researcher's findings or censor any information pertaining to living persons. Lastly, this sensible advocate proffers current articles on the access and use of homophilic materials in archives and exhorts the Society to approach institutions with like collections and inquire as to their procedures. This the Society does by way of engaging in recipro​cal communication with the New York Public Library in November of 1993. The Society is slow to action and still lingers in literary limbo. What can be done to deliver the Codman collection from this bureau​cratic bog? The Roundtable appeals to you for support in this endeavor!
You are hereby encouraged to write to the Society, urging them to provide open access to this important part of history. Remember that you are representing SAA, LAGAR, and your institution.
Society for the Preservation
of New England Antiquities
Harrison Gray Otis House
141 Cambridge Street
Boston, MA 02114
THANK YOU!
NEWS NOTES
Lesbian Herstory Archives

The archives proudly re-opened at its new address at 484-14th Street, Brooklyn NY in the Park Slope area on Jun 20th. For an appointment, please call 718-768-DYKE (3953). Letters should still be addressed to LHEF, Inc., PO Box 1258, New York NY 10116. [LHEFflyer]  

GIL Collection Endowment Fund 

The Gay and Lesbian Studies Collection Development Endowment Fund at the UCLA is soliciting tax deductible contribu​tions for the first of its kind fund in the US to acquire and care for books and rare and unique archival materials. Checks can be sent to UCLA Foundation Fund 6128, 21520 University Research Library, 405 Hilgard Ave, Los Angeles CA 90024-1575, (310) 206-8551. [GLTF Newsletter, 5:2, Summer 1993,6]
Stonewall Anniversary Needs Help 

 New York City's Lesbian and Gay Com​munity Services Center National Museum and Archives of Lesbian and Gay History needs help from curators, designers, artists and writers for its June of 1994 exhibit called "Windows on Gay Life". For more information, contact Joe E Jeffreys, phone/fax (212) 691-0455. [GLTF Newslet​ter, 5:2, Summer 1993,6]
The Stonewall History Project, the col​laboration of the Brooklyn Historical Society, the New York Public Library, the New York Historical Society and the Museuru of the City of New York, will not be exhibited. The funding for the project was not forthcoming and [it] was regrettably canceled. There are other notable displays like the one presented above still scheduled and financed including New York Public Library's large-scale exhibi​tion on "Gays in 20th century New York" opening 1994 Jun 22nd. [The Washington Blade, 1993 Jun 25]
Theatre Memorabilia  
The International Gay and Lesbian Archives needs scripts and theatre memorabilia for its collection. Send materials to IGLA, PO Box 38100, Los Angeles CA 90038, Attn: Theatre Project. [GLTF Newsletter, 5:2, Summer 1993,6]
NGLTF at Cornell University  

The National Gay and Lesbian Task Force (NGLTF), founded in 1973, donated their historical files to Cornell University Library's Human Sexuality Collection in June. For more information about this col​lection, contact archivist Brenda J Mar-ston at (607) 255-3530. [Cornell University Library flyer]
Black Gay-male Oral History  
Celebrated author and poet Essex Hemphill is teaming up with writer Ron

Page 4
1993 July
LAGAR Newsletter
Simmons to produce a work entitled The Evidence of Being. The book will be based on oral interviews with black gay men over 60 years old. To participate in this great project, write to: Essex Hemphill, The Evidence of Being, 401 Wilshire Blvd, Suite 700, Santa Monica CA 90401-1455 or Ron Simmons, The Evidence of Being, PO Box 48100, Washington DC 20002. [The Washington Blade, 1993 Jun 25]
Philadelphia Gay History  

Marc Stein, PhD candidate in history at the University of Pennsylvania, is research​ing the gay community in Philadelphia from 1945 through 1976. He recently re​ceived the Ken Dawson annual award to help fund his doctorate and has been approached by four publishers interested in printing his thesis. [Tip of the Iceberg, Newsletter of the Gay & Lesbian Community Center of Philadelphia, Sum. 1993, 2]
Hall-Carpenter Archives in the UK 
The HCA, named after the authors Marguerite Radclyffe Hall and Edward Carpenter, was incorporated in 1982. It emerged from the Discrimination Com​mission started by the Campaign for Homosexual Equality. The HCA has published four books and produced an

Oral History Project between 1985-1988. This large collection can be used at The Manuscripts and Rare Books Department (2nd Floor), British Library of Political Economy and Science (BLPES), London School of Economics, 10 Portugal Street, London WC2A 2HD (Telephone: 071 955 7223).  [flyer]  
MEMBERSHIP DIRECTORY
No forwarding address ...
*
Elizabeth Cousins, Brighton MA
*
Patt Fleener, Seattle WA
*
John Furdon, Saint Louis MO
*
Ann Gibson, Woodside NY
*
Donald Haggerty, Hubbard OH
*
William K Koss, New Gardens NY
*
Brian JMulhern, Minneapolis MN
*
Tom Padilla, Los Angeles CA
Removals.....
*    Daria D'Arienzo, Amherst MA
Corrections .....
*    Kathleen Casey, 3617 Oxford Blvd, Saint Louis MO 63143
*    James G Carson, Chicago IL, no longer associated with A.M.A. 

* Brent Sverdloff, Santa Monica CA, zip should read 90401
Changes.....  
*  Lisa L Fox, 840-B Rosedale Avenue, Atlanta GA 30312-3626; (home) 404-627-2855
*    Janet Miller (An Uncommon Vision) Judith Schwarz (Lesbian Herstory Archives)
their home together: 

1425 Greywall Lane, Wynnewood PA 19096;  215-658-0953
*  Susan von Salis, 31 Ivy Road, Malden, MA  02148
Additions ..... 
* Anne E Champagne, Bibliographer, Women's Collection, Northwestern University Library, Evanston IL 60208-2300
* Richard Roberts, 1429 Deerhaven Lane, Tallahassee FL 32303; 904-386-7301; (Florida State Archives), 904-487-2073
*  James M Roth, 8501 North 50th Street #102, Tampa FL 33617; 813-988-1953; (University of Southern Florida Archives), 813-974-2731
